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A Letter to the PTA and All the Parents
Dear PTA and Parents,

It's the new semester of 2020-2021. We would like to express our heartfelt thanks to the PTA and all
the parents for their help and support during the pandemic. With the new semester coming, all the
teachers in the school are full of gratitude. They arrived at school two weeks in advance with a lot of
preparations. A few days ago, the school passed the joint inspection of the district education
committee and development zone government and other departments, and they gave the school all
aspects of work fully affirmed. The only pity is that some foreign teachers are affected by the
pandemic both in domestic and abroad, so far not all of them have arrived. For now, there are 32
teachers abroad from both Chinese track and English track. Thanks to the efforts of our school, we
have got all the invitation letters from Beijing Municipal government and are working hard to apply
for visas abroad. More than 90 percent of the teachers are expected to come back in September and
will be quarantined for at least 14 days and are expected to return to the school after the National
Day holiday. During this period, the school will adopt online and offline combination and other
measures to ensure the learning effect of students. Like everyone else, we are looking forward to

their early and safe return.

September 10, 2020 is the annual Teachers' Day. We are glad to inform you that because of your
support and help, our school has prepared a holiday gift for each teacher on your behalf and will
explain that the gifts are from every family, every parent and every child, which shows all the respect
and care for the teachers. We sincerely hope that the PTA, parents do not give schools and teachers
any gifts, etc. Everyone has made too much contribution to the development of the school, we really
appreciate it. The school will work harder to take care of and educate every child to parents

something in return!

Dear PTA and parents, we have experienced challenges in many aspects this year due to the sudden
outbreak of the pandemic. At this critical moment, we have seen the fruitful results of SMIC School.
We are proud of having such a partner in the development of the school. Today, we are confident to
stand again at a new historical juncture and start a new page. We cannot do it without your support
and help for SMIC education. Teachers' Day is a time for teachers to receive thanks and blessings,

and it is also a time for the school to be grateful to parents. The affection and love from parents and
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children for the school is the most priceless treasure, and it’s also the most beautiful gift the teacher's

Day! Let's continue to work hand in hand. Wish every family peace, health and happiness!

Beijing SMIC Private School
Executive Chancellor: Jack Chou
Principal: Guo Yuesha

September 4, 2020



